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On Tuesday, July 19, the Shelby County Chamber of Commerce & Industry held its annual membership meeting and vice pres-

ident and treasurer Board officer elections for 2016-2017 at the C.G. Therkildsen Center in Harlan. Nominations and voting was 

required for each office. Past President, Brent Scheve, nominated Shawn Brown, Director of the Harlan Hy-Vee, for Vice Presi-

dent and Kevin Campbell, President of Shelby County State Bank, for Treasurer. Kevin Campbell moved to cease nominations, 

Denny Siemers seconded; approved by the Board of Directors.  

The following are the 2016 – 2017 Shelby County Chamber of Commerce & Industry’s Board of Directors: David Tyrrel, Presi-

dent; Shawn Brown, Vice President; Kevin Campbell, Treasurer; Brent Scheve, Past President; Tracee Gettys, Board Member, 

Janell Hansen, Board Member; Steve Kenkel, Board Member, and Denny Siemers, Board Member.  

Chamber staff, Todd Valline, Executive Director; Carol McHugh, Administrative Assistant; and Ed Hendley, Webmaster, pre-

sented the 2016-2017 fiscal year review for the Chamber of Commerce.  

Economic Development and Chamber of Commerce Accomplishments, presented by Todd Valline.  

Economic development means business growth and business recruitment. Two Chamber members highlighted during the 

presentation who have achieved business growth during FY16 were FarmTable Delivery and Iowa Community Kitchen. 

FarmTable Delivery grew from the relationship of its owners, with head chefs in the Omaha area. As their business grew, a 

larger space was needed. In 2015, FarmTable Delivery moved into the space next door to the Chamber office. Since then, their 

clientele base continues to grow with additional markets such as hospitality, community school districts, healthcare facilities and 

local nutrition centers. Their revenue growth was above and beyond projections and they attribute that directly to their new loca-

tion.  

Iowa Community Kitchen, a non-profit organization that ensures individuals in Shelby County have access to a hot meal once a 

week. Attendance has grown from an original meal service of seven people in October 2014 at the American Legion Building on 

Chatburn to serving over 9,000 meals from January to December 2015. With attendance/meals increasing, Iowa Community 

Kitchen needed a larger space. On October 6, they began serving meals at First Baptist Church. They continue to see tremen-

dous growth, and will continue to grow, by involving the community to help the needs of those less fortunate. 

Business recruitment. Hansen House Memory Care, a residential care facility located in Council Bluffs, has expressed interest 

in building a facility in Harlan. The Chamber continues to work with the Hansen House staff.  

CDBG (Community Development Block Grants) Downtown Façade Grant. After a series of meetings with the Harlan Downtown 

business owners, SWIPCO and the City of Harlan. Seven building owners have received funding for store front rehabilitation. 

Meetings will continue throughout this program.  (Continued on next page) 
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Accomplishments for the Chamber include expansion of the website, social media avenues (Facebook and Twitter), event 

growth (Shelby County Harvest Market, Tour De Shelby County and International Beer Festival), communications (weekly 

email, “Did You Know” and our monthly newsletter, “The Business Voice”), volunteerism (Chamber committees, Chamber 

staff), member retention and Blue Zones Worksite Recognition.  

Social Media Review, presented by Ed Hendley. The Chamber’s website officially launched in April 2015. Our website includes 

more tourism and community information, an interactive member directory, Traffic Catcher Sites/Pages, an online payment sys-

tem for gift certificates and membership renewals via PayPal, and so much more. With over 274,000 member exposures and 

over 7,400 Traffic Catcher Site/Page views, and with over 60% of our traffic is between the ages of 25 and 54, we continue to 

move forward to better serve our members.  

Committee Review. Presented by Carol McHugh. The Chamber currently has three committees. The Ambassador committee, 

chaired by Ed Hendley, currently has seventeen members, provides additional outreach and public relations for the Chamber, 

includes a wide mix of people, and donate their time to assist the Chamber staff in various activities that include: ambassador 

visits, Business After Hours, ribbon cuttings and our Welcome Wagon program. The Events committee, chaired by Carol 

McHugh, currently has sixteen members and gives members a great opportunity to network. These committee members help 

out with Chamber sponsored events, Chamber member events and community events. The Government Affairs committee. We 

are currently looking for committee members. This committee will review, develop and support issues regarding Shelby County 

residents and business leaders.  

Todd Valline announced the opportunity for Chamber members to advertise their business/service through the Shelby County 

Chamber of Commerce & Industry on our website, social media pages, monthly newsletter, The Business Voice, and our week-

ly Did You Know email.  

Before the annual meeting adjourned, Todd Valline thanked the new Board of Directors and Chamber members who attended 
this year’s meeting. The Chamber staff looks forward to this fiscal year and the new challenges ahead.  

 

 

August is: American Adventures Month; American Artists Appreciation Month; Children’s Eye Health and Safety Month; 

National Family Fun Month, National Golf Month and National Picnic Month. 

August 2 - Ice Cream Sandwich Day; August 12 - Middle Child’s Day; August 13 - International Left-Hander’s Day 

August 19 - National Aviation Day; August 21 - Senior Citizen Day; August 26 - Women’s Equality Day 
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During our Annual Membership Meeting, Tuesday, July 19, Chamber Executive Director, Todd Valline, announced the opportunity 
to advertise your business/service through the Shelby County Chamber of Commerce & Industry on our website, social media 
pages, newsletter, and weekly email. 

The Chamber offers a variety of different advertising opportunities that help get your business noticed within Shelby County. Ad-
vertising through the Chamber allows your business to connect through new mediums and grants access to new and innovative 
resources.   

All advertisements should be in PDF or JPG format. All payments must be received prior to advertisement distribution. For further 
information and questions, please contact the Chamber office at 712-755-2114 or email us.  
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Upcoming Events 
 

Fun Day at the Harlan Community 

Library, Wednesday, August 3 

10:00 a.m. - 11:00 a.m.  

Shelby County Fair Figure 8 Races 

Sunday, August 7. Gates open at 3:00 

p.m. and racing starts at 5:00 p.m. 

Shelby County Fairgrounds, Harlan. 

FMCTC’s 34th Annual Ding - A - Ling 

Open, Wednesday, August 10. Tee 

off anytime after 12:00 p.m. 

Shelby County Golf Course 

Brown Bag Lunch Program 

Museum of Danish America 

A Danish-American Girl on the Basket-

ball Court  

Thursday, August 18, 12:00 p.m. Bro 

Dining Room. 

 

Salem Lutheran Homes - Salem’s 

Got Talent, Do You? Sunday, August 

21, 2:30 p.m. East Garage, Park Street,  

Elk Horn. 

 

Labor Day, Monday, September 5 

Chamber office will be closed  to ob-

serve the holiday. 

 

Have a special event coming up? Let 

us know about it. Contact the Chamber 

office at 712-755-2114 or email Carol 

with your event information. 

 

Contact Us: Give us a call or email 

us for  more information about becom-

ing a Chamber member. Telephone:  

712-755-2114, Email 

 

 

 

 

 

Iowa Community Kitchen Meals. Every Tuesday, 4:00 p.m. - 6:30 p.m.  

First Baptist Church, Harlan.  

Roar Into Harlan Bike Night. Third Thursday, May through September,  

6:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m. Historic Downtown Harlan Square. 

Shelby County Speedway Racing, Harlan, IA. Every Saturday evening, May 

through August. Gates open at 4:30 p.m., hot laps at 6:00 p.m., racing at 6:30 p.m.  
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To create a climate of opportunity for business growth,  

economic development, and a high standard of living throughout Shelby County. 

The Shelby County Chamber of Commerce & Industry is celebrating it’s 70th year anniversary. On July 20, 1946, Articles of 
Incorporation were filed at the State of Iowa Office of the Secretary of State for the Chamber of Commerce.   

Iowa’s Sale Tax Holiday is August 5 & 6. Remember to shop locally by shopping in Shelby County.  

Bauer’s Shoes, celebrating 90 years in business. Come join the celebration on Thursday evening, August 4, in the Down-
town Square Make sure to check out their display windows. Lots of memorabilia from the past 90 years.  

Chamber membership benefits are endless, but it’s your involvement that makes them worthwhile to you and your organiza-

tion. 

 

 

 

Shelby County Harvest Market. First Thursday of the month, June through October, 4:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.  East Lawn of the 

Historic Shelby County Courthouse, Historic Downtown Harlan Square.  

Elk Horn Farmers Market. Every Saturday, June through September, 9:00 a.m. - 11:00 a.m.  Danish Windmill, Elk Horn.  

Harlan Farmers Market. Every Saturday, June through October 8:30 a.m. - Noon, and Wednesday evenings, July through Sep-

tember, 3:30 p.m. - 6:00 p.m., Shopko Parking Lot, Harlan.  

mailto:info@exploreshelbycounty.com
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City of Harlan                              Harlan Industrial Foundation  

Harlan Municipal Utilities                 Myrtue Medical Center                  
Shelby County                     Shelby County State Bank 

 

Conductix-Wampfler              Monogram Prepared Meats, LLC 

 

Essentia Protein Solutions             FMCTC             

Farmers Trust & Savings Bank            Midstates Bank               
 

Elm Crest Retirement Community     Panama Transfer 
 

The Agency, Inc.    CDS Global   Counsel Office & Document 

Cyclone Lanes    Fareway Stores, Inc. 

Harlan Golf & Country Club      The Harlan Tribune 

Hy-Vee     Keast Motors      

Terry Knapp Real Estate      KNOD Radio Station    

EJ Leinen - State Farm        

Molded Products     Nishnabotna Valley REC 

Pitts Family & Sports Chiropractic Center, PC 

Smitty Bee Honey, Inc.    Subway        

Town & Country Credit Union 

http://myrtuemedical.org/
https://www.scsbnet.com/
http://www.conductix.us/en
http://www.monogramfoods.com/
http://www.fmctc.com/
http://www.ftnsbank.net/
http://www.midstatesbank.com/#/home
http://elmcrest.net/
http://www.panamatransfer.com/
http://www.theagencyinsurance.com/
http://www.cds-global.com/
http://www.counseldoc.com/
http://www.fareway.com/
http://www.harlangolf.com/
http://www.harlanonline.com/
http://www.keastford.com/
http://www.terryknapp.com/
http://www.knodfm.com/
https://www.statefarm.com/agent/US/IA/Harlan/Ej-Leinen-ZT1S8705CAK
http://www.moldedproducts.com/
http://www.nvrec.com/
http://www.pittsfamilychiro.com/
http://www.towncountrycu.com/
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2016-2017  

Chamber Board  

Members 

President 

Dave Tyrrel 

Molded Products 

 

Vice-President 

Shawn Brown 

Hy-Vee Foods 

Treasurer 

Kevin Campbell 

Shelby County State Bank 

Past President 

Brent Scheve 

The Agency 

 

Board Member 

Tracee Gettys 

Elm Crest Retirement  

Community 
 

Board Member 

Janell Hansen 

Marne & Elk Horn Telephone 

Company 
 

Board Member  

Steve Kenkel 

Shelby County Board of  

Supervisors 

Board Member 

Denny Siemers 

Town & Country   

Credit Union 

Chamber Staff 

Todd Valline 
Executive Director 

Ed Hendley 
Information Technology  
Manager 

Carol McHugh 
Administrative Assistant 

 

For more recipes, click here. 

 

 

 
The Shelby County Chamber of Commerce & Industry offers 

gift certificates that are accepted at many of our area's retail-

ers, restaurants and professional services. The program is de-

signed to promote and have consumers patronize Shelby 

County businesses. They make a perfect gift for employees, 

coaches, teachers, friends and family. Gift certificates can be 

purchased in any denomination. There is no minimum purchase required. All major credit 

cards, checks and cash accepted.  

Certificates are easy to purchase. On our website, call the office 712-755-2114, email or 

stop by and see us. 

Each gift certificate expires after six months from the date of issue.  

mailto:pba8634@yahoo.com
mailto:1241director@hy-vee.com
mailto:kcampbell@scsbnet.com
mailto:brent@theagencyinsurance.com
mailto:tgettys@abhomes.org
mailto:janell@metc.net
mailto:nskenkel@fmctc.com
mailto:denny@towncountrycu.com
mailto:director@exploreshelbycounty.com
mailto:webmaster@exploreshelbycounty.com
mailto:info@exploreshelbycounty.com
https://www.bluezones.com/recipes/
http://www.exploreshelbycounty.com/chamber-gift-certificates.html
mailto:info@exploreshelbycounty.com
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Weeks before Joyce Gradoville was to retire from VA Nebraska-Western Iowa Health Care, she had the opportunity to tour the 

locally known Potter House in Harlan.  The house was named after the original owner, Levi Potter, who started the First National 

Bank of Harlan in 1899 which later merged with Shelby County Bank in 1906, forming the Shelby County State Bank.  Levi also 

was one of the leaders who formed the Shelby County Fine Live Stock Exchange and is considered a prominent figure in the 

history of Harlan and Shelby County.  Levi built the house located at 1012 Baldwin Street in 1908. 

Joyce had desired to operate a bed and breakfast for almost a decade prior to visiting the Potter House, and once she stepped 

inside she knew immediately that she was home.  Joyce purchased the home in 2013 and started work immediately to revive the 

home and create the Potter House Bed and Breakfast. 

As the remodeling took shape, Joyce left the main floor as a common space with the kitchen, a great room for guests to enjoy, a 

parlor and porch.  The second floor holds two rooms available for guests along with a mini suite and a common bathroom.  Fu-

ture plans include adding another room opportunity by transforming Mr. Potter’s study on the third floor into another suite.  The 

basement was transformed into an apartment for the innkeeper who helps with hosting and cooking. 

Each of the second floor bedrooms is themed – the Beatrice room, the Lena room and the Annabelle room.  The Annabelle 

room was named in honor of a playful spirit of a child that is said to occupy the room and the house. 

In addition to hosting guests at the B&B, Potter House has quickly gained a reputation as a unique and wonderful location for 

family gatherings, “girls night out”, business meetings, wedding receptions and club parties.  They offer a beautiful and historical 

setting with all the charms of yester year!  Enjoy a comfortable and relaxed atmosphere for breakfast, brunch, lunch, dinner, sup-

per and/or just a get together.  Potter House is taking reservations for Holiday parties – make sure to reserve your date early.   

Relax and let the Potter House do all the work for you this holiday season. Or stop by and pick up a gift certificate for that special 

person in your life. The Potter House Bed & Breakfast is located at 1012 Baldwin Street in Harlan.  Call 712-587-2588 or visit 

them on their Facebook page. 

(excerpts for this article courtesy of Sarah Muller, Harlan Tribune) 
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Shelby County Fair Board 

Shelby County Fair Grounds - Harlan, IA 

Friday, July 15, 2016 

 

 

Remington Seed, LLC * Harlan Veterinary Associates & Referral Services * Harlan Kiwanis Club * ThinkSpace IT  

 Subway * Shelby County State Bank * Kathleen Kohorst Law Firm * Marne Elk Horn Telephone Co.  

EJ Leinen State Farm Insurance * Off Kilter Media * Farmers Trust & Savings Bank 

 

 

We are looking for content from Chamber members about your business that would be interesting to others, providing us with val-

uable and useful information. Tell us something new or some interesting bit of information about your industry and how to use your 

products and services.  

Articles should be informative, non-promotional, and should not be a commercial intended to steer readers to use your product or 

service before competitors.  

You have a full page, so we are looking for articles of 300 to 500 words. Photos of your business are encouraged. Please submit 

your article and photos to Carol. Our editorial committee (Todd and Carol) will review all submissions. We reserve the right to edit 

articles and to schedule them according to the needs of the publication.  

Deadline: The second Friday of the month. Please make sure to include your company’s contact information. 

mailto:info@exploreshelbycounty.com
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Home Base Iowa is a one-of-a-kind program providing veterans with the resources they need to find employment and introduce 
them to communities as they transition back into civilian life. This program connects qualified veterans looking for career opportu-
nities with businesses needing skilled workers. Home Base Iowa’s private-public partnership provides a high level of commitment 
and resources for our veterans and their families.  

Home Base Iowa’s Vision: Iowa is the “State of Choice” for veterans and transitioning service members for employment, educa-
tion and/or continued service; and service members are valued in communities which are welcoming, affordable, safe and family-
friendly. (Source). 

Home Base Iowa’s Mission: Provide veterans and transitioning service members and their families with opportunities and bene-
fits for a successful transition in Iowa — a place to call home. (Source). 

The Home Base Iowa Initiative was launched in November 2013 by Governor Terry Branstad and Lt. Governor Kim Reynolds at 
the Iowa Gold Star Military Museum at Camp Dodge in Johnston, IA. 

On May 26, 2014, Governor Terry Branstad, along with Lt. Governor Kim Reynolds, signed the Home Base Iowa Act into law at 

the Iowa Gold Star Military Museum at Camp Dodge in Johnston, IA. In addition, the Governor Signed Senate File 2352 providing 

an additional homestead credit for disabled veterans.  

The Home Base Iowa plan - to match veterans with high-paying careers in Iowa. The men and women who fought hard for this 

country, acquired unique skills and training in the military. With the Home Base Iowa plan, Iowa is ready to welcome them to our 

communities and match them with quality jobs across the state. This program was developed to honor our country’s veterans by 

recruiting them, and active duty service members, for private-sector job opportunities in Iowa.  

Back in January 2014, Members of the Iowa Business Council set a goal of hiring 2,500 veterans in the next five years. In March 
2014, Green County, Iowa became the first “Home Base Iowa Community.” (Source). On June 20, 2016, Ankeny, Iowa became 
the 40

th
 Home Base Iowa Community. (Source). 

According to the Iowa Business Council, Home Base Iowa has over 1,300 partner businesses and over 7,000 pledged jobs, as 

well as GI Bill apprenticeship opportunities with Home Base Iowa businesses. Currently, there are 19 CHAMP (Certified Higher 

Academic Military Partners) institutions and 40 Home Base Iowa communities, with another 15 communities proceeding through 

the membership process. This program has helped over 2,350 veterans find meaningful employment in Iowa because of the 

state-wide effort. (Source) 

To find out more about Home Base Iowa, please visit their website. They also have a Facebook page.    

If your business or organization is interested in becoming a Home Base Iowa Business, please click here for the application form 
and follow the instructions.  

https://www.homebaseiowa.gov/home-base-iowa-program
https://www.homebaseiowa.gov/home-base-iowa-program
https://governor.iowa.gov/2014/05/gov-branstad-signs-home-base-iowa-act-into-law
https://www.homebaseiowa.gov/ankeny-becomes-40th-home-base-iowa-community
https://www.homebaseiowa.gov/ankeny-becomes-40th-home-base-iowa-community
https://www.homebaseiowa.gov/
https://www.facebook.com/homebaseiowa/
https://www.homebaseiowa.gov/hbi-business-application
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Event Info 

For additional information on community events, please visit our events calendar.  

http://www.exploreshelbycounty.com/events.html

